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An Act Regarding Certain Positions at the Public Utilities Commission

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as follows:

Sec. 1. 2 MRSA §6-A, sub-§3-A,  as amended by PL 1987, c. 631, §1, is further amended
to read:

3-A. Other employees; range 35.   The salaries of the following employees shall beare within
salary range 8035:

A.  Assistant administrative director;.

B.   Assistant to the director of consumer assistance; and

C.   Administrative assistant to the administrative director.

Sec. 2. 5 MRSA §931, sub-§1, ¶J,  as amended by PL 1997, c. 586, §1, is further amended
to read:

J.  Staff attorney, financial analyst, chief utility accountant, utility accountant IIIutility analyst and
assistant administrative director positions at the Public Utilities Commission;

Sec. 3. 5 MRSA §949, sub-§1, ¶D,  as amended by PL 1985, c. 618, §4, is further amended
to read:

D.  Director of Technical Analysis; and

Sec. 4. 5 MRSA §949, sub-§1, ¶D-1  is enacted to read:

D-1.  Director of Energy Programs; and

Sec. 5. 35-A MRSA §107, sub-§1, ¶A,  as enacted by PL 1987, c. 141, Pt. A, §6, is amended
to read:

A.  An administrative director, a director of finance, a director of technical analysis, a director of
energy programs and a director of consumer assistance;

 

SUMMARY

This bill makes changes to certain positions at the Public Utilities Commission. The bill adds
statutory references to the position of Director of Energy Programs that should have been made at the
time the position was created in 2004. The bill deletes references to positions that no longer exist and
replaces them with the current position designation. The bill changes the pay range for the Assistant
Administrative Director position and deletes references to 2 positions that no longer exist.


